Annual Meeting

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods 

Homeowners’ Association

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Date:

December 26, 2006

To:

All Homeowners

From:

Larry Cosgriff, HOA President



Re:

Minutes of 2006 Annual Meeting, December 6, 2004

The annual meeting of the Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners Association (HOA) was held on December 6, 2006 at the Burke United Methodist Church (agenda attached).  The meeting was convened at 7:00 PM and adjourned at 8:30 PM.  

The following homeowners were represented: Ball, Bricksin, Brown/Smith, Brunell, Cosgriff, Ferreiro, Gironda, Hanlon, Shea, Sottili and Toenshoff.  The following additional homeowners submitted proxy votes for the officer slate: Ball, McNulty, Rothschild, and Shapiro.  This representation was deemed a quorum for purposes of the election of officers.

Meeting Announcement and Agenda: 


Please see attached.  The officer’s slate was Larry Cosgriff (President), Charissa Smith (Vice President), Bob Ball (Treasurer, who could not attend due to a conflict in schedule) and Tim Shea (Secretary).  Mary Hanlon attended as the Chair of the ARC (Architectural Review Committee).  

Election of Officers: 


The slate of officers was elected by unanimous vote to serve the next three years.

Introduction of New Residents: 

John and Florence Gironda from 6809 Spout Lane were present and introduced.  John and Sue Main from 6829 Brimstone Lane were introduced but could not be present.

Treasurer’s Report:  
Bob Ball provided the attached Treasurer’s report, with an update on the 2006 finances and a proposed budget for 2007.  Tim Shea presented Bob’s report, noting that all homeowners are or will soon be current on annual dues, and that at time of sale a release is required from the Treasurer verifying payment in full.   The budget items were reviewed, and it was noted that there was a surplus for 2006 of $671.08 because of the deferral of a community event. 

The estimated balance on account at year-end will be $15,419.84, including cash on hand of $10,766.84 in the money market account (reserve), and a checking account balance estimated at $4,653.00 as of December 1, 2006.  The reserve is considered adequate for an emergency situation that fortunately the HOA has not encountered.

The proposed 2007 Annual Budget was approved, with an excess of revenue over expenses of $565.00.  The budget does not include an entry for a community event but the funds are available for such. It was also agreed that the President would circulate a message to the homeowners asking for suggestions for a community gathering and volunteers to organize it.

ARC Report:
Mary Hanlon indicated that the ARC is proceeding with the current guidelines, but that homeowners must be aware that the ARC applications are to be completed before any outside improvements are started that will change the appearance of the house or grounds, including mailboxes, sheds, fences, etc.  The process is quite easy – please read the guidelines and file an application with Mary Hanlon.  Mary will provide application forms if needed.  

Homeowners are reminded that at sale of a house a release is needed from ARC attesting to compliance of all outside improvements with the Guidelines.  Mary noted that, in cases where outside improvements may impact the view of any party or parties, that party or parties should be asked to provide a written approval to accompany the application.  

The changes to the ARC guidelines presented in the attachment were discussed and are circulated herewith for the approval of the HOA membership.  The HOA members are asked to respond by no later than January 31, 2007. A non-response from any HOA member at this time will be considered as an affirmative vote for the proposed changes.
The officers thanked the ARC for its work in the past year, which now includes Mary Hanlon, Carol Sottili and Alan Nobiling.  Additional members of the ARC are needed.  Anyone interested in serving on the committee should contact Mary Hanlon (239-2131). Remember that your community is as nice as it is because of the diligent efforts of the ARC.

Update on Property Values:

Mickie Shea will provide an update on property values upon request. Please contact her at 703-250-8716.

Traffic Calming:

The January stop sign survey of HOA membership (attached) yielded eight (8) replies that were opposed 3:1 against a three-way stop sign at Brimstone Lane and Spout Lane to control the speed of traffic.  Nonetheless the problem remains and it was agreed that a task force chaired by Mrs. Mima Ferreiro would take up the issue and develop recommendations for approval by the HOA membership, in a report to be submitted to the HOA Board by June 30, 2007.  The following homeowners agreed to serve on this task force: (All to be confirmed – Larry?)
· Mima Ferreiro (Chairperson)

· Randolph Brunell

· Brenda McNulty 

· Pamela Romig

Animal Control

The beaver issue at the stormwater pond was discussed. The land is owned by the county, which is currently deciding how to proceed. Meanwhile, an effective method to save trees on the adjoining land is to wrap the trees in metal mesh. 

It was agreed that Carol would prepare the notice attached (done December 11, 2006).  Volunteers are needed to assist in the program – including neighbors with experience in controlling this pernicious animal.  Thanks to Sue Main, Valerie Sikora and Vicki Toenshoff for offering to participate in this effort.

Open Discussion

Removal of Christmas Decorations 

HOA members are advised that Christmas decorations should be removed within 309 days after Christmas.  See Section 3.2.6 of ARC guidelines.

New Date for Annual Meeting

All in attendance agreed that an annual meeting date in the early fall would be much better attended.  President Cosgriff will proceed on this basis to set up a date for late September – early October 2006.

Adjourn:

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Attachments:

Agenda

Treasurer’s Report (separate document)

Directory updated to December 6, 2006 (separate document)

Proposed Changes to ARC Guidelines

Stop Sign Survey 

Beaver Control 

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods 

Homeowners’ Association

To:
Homeowners

From: Tim Shea, Secretary

Re: 
Agenda and Officer slate – Annual Meeting

The Annual Meeting will take place on Wednesday, December 6, 2006 at the Burke United Methodist Church, 6200 Burke Centre Parkway (at Burke Lake Road) – the same location as in previous years – from 7 to 9 PM.  

Refreshments will be served and it is an opportunity to say hello and you’re your neighbors.

We need your assistance in obtaining a quorum for the meeting – a requirement of our covenants.  If you cannot attend, please advice of your vote for the slate of officers or for your write-in candidate(s) by no later than December 6.  Either e-mail or post -  just so I have your information by December 6.  

One vote per family please.

The following individuals have agreed to serve as officers if you approve:

   Larry Cosgriff – President 

   Charissa Smith – Vice President

   Bob Ball – Treasurer

   Tim Shea – Secretary

Please advise the names of any write-ins you wish to add. 

The agenda for the Annual Meeting is attached, as well an updated directory. Please advise if any changes in the directory are needed.  Remember if we have your e-mail address we can notify everyone quickly in case of an emergency.

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods

Homeowners’ Association

Annual Meeting

Wednesday, December 6, 2006

7 to 9 PM

Burke United Methodist Church

6200 Burke Center Parkway (at Burke Lake Road)

REFRESHMENTS SERVED

AGENDA   


1.
Introduction 
(Larry Cosgriff)

2.
New Residents Welcome   (Tim Shea)

3.
Treasurer’s Report   (Bob Ball)

4.
ARC Report (Mary Hanlon)

5.
Traffic calming (Tim Shea)

6.
Animal control (Carol Sottili)

7.         Update on Property Values   (Mickie Shea)

8.
Election of Officers (All)

9.         Open Discussion (All)

10.      Adjourn
Proposed Changes to Architectural Standards

Submitted at the Homeowner’s Association Meeting on December 6, 2006 and circulated to the HOA membership for acknowledgment by or before January 31, 2007.

On pages 4 and 5 under 2.3.1 Site Plan at the end of the paragraph, we request following language be added. 

ARC should be permitted to review formal blueprints and contractor plans.

On page 7 under the 3.2.14 Landscaping (CCR6.3), we request in the first section the following sentence be removed:

1. Retaining walls do not exceed 12 inches in height and/or 8 feet in length; 

We request in the second section, number 3 should read as follows:

2. Landscaping that alters grade or any retaining or decorative wall.  Wall materials should be similar or complementary to the existing house structure.

The homeowners at a homeowner’s association yearly meeting in the past approved the language pertaining to the removal of trees.  However, it was never placed into the architectural standards.  The language (see attached) is be added to the end of the landscaping section (3.2.14) on page 8 after bullet No. 4.

3.2.14 Landscaping (CCR 6.3)  - to be added as bullet No. 5 at the end of the section on page 8

Property owners may not remove (unless for the reasons sited below) any single                  tree with a diameter greater than five (5) inches without ARC approval.  The ARC shall consider the effects on views and/or shade patterns of neighboring homes when considering requests for tree removal.

Property owners may selectively thin forested areas by removing any trees that have a diameter of less than five (5) inches, without ARC approval. Property owners may not clear-cut forested or non-forested areas without ARC approval.  Clear cutting is defined as removing thirty-percent or more of the existing trees.   

Any property owner may remove dead and/or diseased trees that pose an imminent hazard to persons or property without approval of the ARC.  Further defined, hazard trees are those that are uprooted and leaning or have large limbs or branches that are splintered or otherwise damaged resulting in debris that may fall without warning and/or trees where their continued presence would cause physical intrusion or damage, by the branches or root system, to a structure or septic system.

Property owners shall maintain all previously approved tree plantings, unless approval from the ARC is obtained to do otherwise. Property owners are not required to replace any trees that die due to disease or natural event such as a lightning strike.

On the Application, Attachment B, page 13, under “For structural Projects (changes, additions, or removals),” we request that No. 2 be changed as follows:

2.  Any architectural drawings or renderings of finished structures should be submitted along with drawings.

On the Application, Attachment B, page 13, under “For structural Projects (changes, additions, or removals),” we request that No. 2 be changed as follows:

3.  Any architectural drawings or renderings of finished structures should be submitted along with drawings.

Stop Sign Survey

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods 

Homeowners’ Association

In January 2006 an e-mail request was sent to HOA members to respond to the request of one homeowner for a 3-way stop sign at the intersection of Spout and Brimstone Lanes.  The eight (8) replies received are paraphrased as follows:

1. Oppose- a nuisance and will not slow the speed at that intersection.  This action would not sole the problem of children playing near the road.

2. We prefer speed bumps instead of a stop sign.

3. I use Brimstone Lane every day and have never noticed an unsafe condition at that intersection.  I assume that those living on Spout Lane may see the need for signage there, and if so should request a one-way stop sign for Spout Lane.

4.  I am opposed to the stop sign for several reasons: 

· It will only hold down the speed of a portion of Brimstone Lane and be used as a yield sign rather than stop sign.

· The police will not be there to enforce the sign.

· Our neighborhood is beautiful as it is laid out but Brimstone Lane has its drawbacks.   It is a rather narrow road without sidewalks and with areas hidden to a driver’s view, making for potentially dangerous situations.

5.   We do not like the idea of a three-way stop sign but are not opposed to a speed bump.  The idea of a stop sign appears to be a little bit excessive because there have been no injuries or accidents reported there.

6.  I agree with the idea of placing stop signs in the neighborhood.

7.    We are opposed to a stop sign on Brimstone lane. Going up the hill when it is icy or snowy is tough enough. Adding the stop sign would make driving a real problem.

8.   Homeowner requesting the survey – wants a 3-way stop sign for safety of children.  

In summary those opposed outnumbered those in favor by 3 to 1.

Respectfully submitted,

Tim Shea

November 20, 2006

Beaver Control

Dear HOA neighbors,
We need your help!
As some of you may know, a beaver(s) has set up shop in our neighborhood's open space area, and has been busy taking down trees. The land is owned by the Fairfax County Park Authority, and officials there are working with officials from the county's stormwater management division to resolve the situation. Meanwhile, we'd like to help our neighbors in that area by wrapping trees. As the Fairfax County Park Authority states in its brochure on wildlife conflict 
(http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/stewardship/downloads/WildlifeConflict.pdf),
"The best way to discourage beaver is to wrap trees in hardware cloth." 
If anyone knows of a Boy Scout/Girl Scout troop, or some other service organization, that may be interested in assisting, that would be ideal. 
If not, several of us agreed at our recent homeowner's association meeting to lend a hand, but we need more help to make this a success. 
Please contact Carol Sottili (sottili@erols.com) if you can volunteer, even if it's only for an hour. We'll set the time once we get our list of volunteers. We'll try our best to make it fun, with snacks and drinks at Carol's house when the work is done. And if you can't make it on the chosen group date, no worries. We'll supply the materials, and you can wrap when it's convenient for you.
Thank you!
Tim Shea
 

Secretary, Ardmore Oaks Homeowners Association.
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